

Lebanon Public Schools

891 EXETER ROAD, LEBANON, CONNECTICUT 06249-1731 Tel. (860) 642-7795 Fax. (860) 642-4589

ROBERT J. ANGELI, Superintendent of Schools robert.angeli@lebanonct.org

April 9, 2020

Dear Parents and Guardians,

We just completed Week 4 of distance learning and we are heading into a holiday weekend and April Break. I am sure we are all ready for some time off from the distance learning to relax, reflect, and attend to family and friends. Whatever your plans, be safe and follow the rules and recommendations for social distancing. Below are some updates regarding our programing as we continue with school closure.

School Year

The Board of Education set Wednesday, June 17th as the Lyman Memorial High School graduation date. This will also be the last day of the school year. Governor Lamont has announced that schools will remain closed with the earliest possible date to reopen as May 20, 2020. We will continue with the distance learning program during the closure.

Grading

As we continue with distance learning, the Connecticut State Department of Education is recommending that districts move to a Pass/Fail grading system. There are pros and cons that will be explored with our administrators and teachers. Each district can make its own decision. For now, each of our schools will continue with their current grading systems. We will keep you informed if any changes will be made. You are encouraged to share your opinions with your child's principal.

Chromebook Repair

We are providing access to our ticket tracking system to request service for a district provided device.

Directions:

- 1. Type support.lebanonct.org into the address bar or search field on your internet browser
- 2. Click the blue Open a New Ticket button
- 3. Fill out the information, making sure that you have selected IT (Support) as the Help Topic
- 4. Pick your child's school
- 5. Fill in child's homeroom number if known, otherwise any room number will work
- 6. Leave your phone number with the explanation of the problem

Playgrounds

The Town has placed signs at the playgrounds at LES warning people to use them at their own risk and to practice safe social distancing. Uncas Health District recommends that the school and other playgrounds not be used during the COVID-19 health crisis. You are reminded that the school playgrounds are not sanitized as there are no recommendations for this.

Meal Program

ALL students of the Lebanon Public Schools and ALL children residing in Lebanon are eligible to receive free meal packages. The children do not have to be present at meal pick up. It is OK to have someone do the pick-up for you.

We will have meal pick up on Good Friday, April 10th.

We will have meal pick up during April Break.

Pick up Location: Lyman Memorial High School

When: 9:00 a.m. to 10:00 a.m.

Which Meals: Monday and Wednesday meal packages will have 2 breakfasts and 2 lunches

Friday meal packages will have 3 breakfasts and 3 lunches

No meal pick-up on Tuesdays and Thursdays.

If there is inclement weather, we will notify you of any impact on the meal program.

Stay Safe and Enjoy April Break!

Sincerely

Robert J. Angeli (

Superintendent of Schools